
Macduff Primary School Parent Council AGM – 22nd November 2022  

(Teams meeting online)
Attendees: Claire Mackie (CM), Susan Cook (SC), Stuart Beveridge (SB), Jan Grant (JG), Christine Powell (CP), Neil Mackenzie (NM), Lisa Campbell (LC), David Watt (DW),Elaine West (EW),Louise Chisolm (LCH)
Co-opted members (in attendance): Rev Hugh O’Brien (HO), Helen James (HJ), Cllr Ross Cassie (RC), 

Cllr Richard Menard (RM).
1. Apologies: Joyce Levine (JL) Rebecca Watt (RW), Karen Catto (KC)
2. Minutes of last meeting.
Minutes reviewed and accepted. 

3. Treasurer’s Annual Report, November 2021 – November 2022 (SB)

Annual Financial Report 

Opening Balance £ 950.86

Income from Aberdeenshire Council  £326.70

Outlay (Books) Macduff Primary School £ 1027.00

Closing Balance £ 250.56

(SB) suggested that funding streams should be sought for specific projects rather than appealing to parents. 
4. Chairperson’s report (CM)

CM spoke about the school’s positive recovery since the Covid pandemic. She also highlighted the enthusiasm and ‘can do’ attitude present within the school, citing Helen James and staff as the source.

CM thanked outgoing members of the Parent Council who have left as their children moved up to the Academy. She is pleased with the increase in Parent Council members, however, is keen to continue recruiting parents. CM and SC to create a questionnaire, asking parents what they require of the Parent Council.
CM thanked JG for her positive press coverage, and all the co-opted members for contributing their time and knowledge,

She went on to list the positive outcomes from the last year.

1. Reciprocation of donated items to the not-for-profit organisation Budding Engineers. They donated devices to some of our pupils during the pandemic lockdowns, and we were able to donate devices to them for re-purposing.
2. The Parent Council donated £ 1027 to the school to update the standard of the early years reading books.

3.  The school’s Eco team are collaborating with The Vinery’s head gardener, Michelle Walker, on environmentally beneficial projects within the school grounds.
4. Members of the Parent Council were involved in the creation of the school’s new behavior policy, headed up by Emma Cottingham.

5. Members of the Parent Council were also interviewed in relation to Emma Cottingham’s assessment for promotion.

CM wants to Parent Council to continue to raise its profile amongst the Parent, increase membership, particularly within the lower years.  CM happy to continue as Chair, but happy to step aside if anyone else would like to take over. 
6. Election of Office Bearers 

CM ask RC to oversee

Chair  - CM proposed and seconded 

Vice Chair  - JG Proposed and seconded

Secretary – SC proposed and seconded

Treasurer – SB proposed and seconded

7. Headteacher’s report (HJ)
HJ please to confirm that The Nativity play practices were taking going well.
PSA’s have been asked to make a professional offer of skills. HJ feels that the PSA’s have previously been undervalued and have far more to offer. They are to be included in the Inservice training days.

She spoke about the progress that Carmel Simpson is making with the Zen den – a place of peace and quiet for those that need it. 
The school have a new partnership with Tesco. The Nurture room is being supported by Tesco, as is the Community Pantry. The pantry advertise what’s in stock on Facebook and children will then distribute these goods directly via schoolbags. 

The Cosy Café is another collaboration, this time between the school and the Church. It will shortly open and be held in the Market Street Hall on a Monday afternoon. P6 & P7 will be involved. They will have to prepare food, set up, serve, chat with the visitors, and clean up afterwards.

The school choir are now practicing for various festive events.

Play Leaders are working with Active schools. The Play Leaders learn how to include everyone in the playground, into play, so nobody feels isolated or alone.

The Police have been in attendance, as the school alarm keeps going off. This has been annoying neighbouring households. A silent alarm is now being used, which still informs the relevant bodies that a site visit is required.
A locum PSA who was working at the school recently, said that Macduff was the nicest, quietest school she had worked at. HJ did, however, point out that staff are facing more disruptive and sometimes violent behaviour. They are determined, if possible, not to exclude the children concerned, and therefore devote a large amount of one-to-one time to children with behavioural issues. 
RC praised HJ’s approach, particularly the desire not to exclude pupils if possible.

SC asked if the Parent Council should be the first port of call for disgruntled parents, rather than social media?

RM thanks HJ for her commitment and stated that he feels the school is improving under her leadership.

8.Matters arising (CM)
CM confirmed that with revised dates, the current Constitution had been accepted by the Parent Council members.

SC raised the question, “Where should the minutes of the Parent Council meetings be displayed to non-attendees?” The consensus was that they should be available via a link from the school website. Also discussed was whether the meeting reminders should be sent out via group call two weeks before the meetings.

CM & SC to produce a Microsoft Forms questionnaire about the role of the Parent Council and its current profile. 
LCH gave a  progress update of the Eco group collaboration with Michelle Walker from The Vinery. They have had several meetings at the school grounds. They have devised a plan of action for raised fruit & veg beds, a butterfly garden, wildflower planting to encourage B-lines, water management, compost collection and a pumpkin patch. The plan is to grow what they can and distribute it back to the community - possibly via the Cosy Café.  LCH has submitted a funding application to NESCAN to enable this project to take place.
9.News from Co-opted Members
HO said that prior to Covid, several church members had completed their TLG Coaching (Transforming Lives for Good) training. They were ready to start 1-1 counselling with pupils. Since Covid, some of these members have lost their confidence or have had a change in personal circumstances. Those remaining will require re-training as this is an accredited qualification.
The Cosy Café is being run as a winter warm space. The leaflets were printed and ready to be distributed.

Christmas assembly is going to take place in the Church, as parents had requested this.

HO has been working on a puppet workshop for the P7’s and if time allow, possibly the P6 pupils too.

RC asked if there had been an increase in numbers attending the Breakfast club. HJ confirmed that there had been an increase in uptake, however it was still manageable. She also said that the Nurture room had been sanctioned to distribute hot snacks where there is a need.

EW asked if HJ had received an earlier email about funding from Muirden (Tarlair wind turbines), HJ confirmed receipt and reply.

RM asked if this was the same body as the Tarlair Development? As they may be a potential funding stream.

SC asked if there was anything we could do to promote the Banff Toy Bank. HJ agreed to send out a toy request via group-call and post a link to their Facebook page via the school’s page. 

       Next Meeting 

       28th February 7pm – Via Teams online     

· Informal meeting may also take place at The Cosy café prior to then.

